
 

 

 

  

WATERPERRY with THOMLEY PARISH COUNCIL 
May 2019 

 

Minutes of Waterperry with Thomley Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting held on 
Thursday 16th May 2018 at 8pm in the Lecture Room, Waterperry Gardens 

 
Contact: Adrian Cave, 25 Waterperry  

Email: mail@waterperry.org Tel: 07717 069891                 WEBSITE: www.waterperry.org 

M I N U T E S 
 

Present: Sue Parker, Lawrence Wootten, Daryl Atkinson, Dean Fonge, Royston Davies 

Apologies: None 

Also Present: Several parishioners 

 Actions 

1) Drinks and Nibbles were provided.  

  

2) Chairman’s Report: 

Sue had not brought along her Chairman’s Report for the financial year 2018/2019 but mentioned a few items 

from it. The clerk to arrange for the Chairman’s Report to be displayed on the Parish Noticeboard and added 

to the Parish Council website as well as being placed in the parish magazine and on Facebook. 

 

 

 

SP / Clerk 

  

3) Open Discussions and Questions from parishioners: 

 

There were three items on the meeting agenda that were discussed: 

 

WATERPERRY HOUSE AND GARDENS LARGE EVENTS 

NEW VILLAGE SIGN AND SPEED LIMIT SIGNS 

RECREATION GROUND SEATING 

 

Simon Buchannan, bursar of Waterperry House and Gardens had invited the organiser of Celebrating 

Ceramics to the meeting and both discussed the two larger events taking place this summer in the grounds of 

Waterperry House along with what they were doing to try to mitigate traffic issues. A long discussion took 

place between the councillors and parishioners attending and Simon and the organiser of Celebrating 

Ceramics. Complimentary tickets for Handmade Oxford at the end of June will be delivered to villagers with 

the June parish magazine. 

 

Sue discussed the latest progress of the 20mph within Waterperry Village which includes removal of some 

existing signage, new gates, new signage and a VAS unit which will be placed just before the first house as 

one enters the village. Sue to progress funding of approximately £5k and progressing with OCC. 

 

The proposed replacement of the recreation ground seating was briefly discussed in that it will be progressed 

later in the year assuming sufficient funds are still available. 

 

No other topics were brought up or discussed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SP  

  

Meeting closed at 10:00pm  
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